Letter to Dick Bridgman and Larry Drivon

November 9, 1985

Dear Dick and Larry:

I just wanted to drop you this letter to let you both know that I'm back here safely in Modesto.

Dick, it was nice meeting you today. I'm confident you'll lick their ass next time you're up against your former neighbor. (I think I saw their reflection in Larry's mirror during our meeting, but I'm not sure. Their client is housed just across the street from there, you know)

Larry, I'm glad to see you've kept your weight off. I noticed it when you were showing my file to Dick. And thankyou [sic] for your compliments on my writing. However, unless I'm God and with the names changed, wouldn't you say the story I'm writing is fictionalized enough?-All my paranoias [sic] are good for something, I guess.

Well, my watch tells me it's time to go. I'll talk to both of you soon. Thanks.

P.S. Dick, you should get a tetanus shot for that puncture wound, if you haven't had one recently. (Sometimes water is thicker than blood, and I wouldn't want you to get as sick as your partner)

P.P.S. This coup seems to have great potential. However, isn't fee splitting illegal in California?